
Minutes of the Corner Canyon High School Community Council Meeting held February 6, 2025, in 
the administrative conference room. 

Attendees:  Michelle Anderson, Jessica Call, Jeff Colemere, Melelina Fiaul, Vanessa Fravel, Misty 
Jolley, Mianda Jones, Karen Hunter, Dina Kohler (virtual), Andrea Lutz, Nancy Nichols, Trina 
Packard, Lindsey Parry and Kevin Peterson  

Excused Absences:  Alisa Brough  

Unexcused Absences:  Timette Wankie 

Visitors:  Amy Boettger, Canyons District Calendar Committee; Steve Dimond, Chair, Canyons 
District Calendar Committee; and Lesli Morris, Canyons District HS ELA Specialist   

____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

1. Welcome – Andrea Lutz, SCC Chair.  Motion was made and seconded to start the SCC 
meeting.  Vote was unanimous in favor of beginning the meeting.     
 

2. Minutes – Jeff Colemere. 
Meeting Minutes from January 9, 2025 SCC Meeting were reviewed and approved by 
unanimous vote.   
 

3. District Calendar – Amy Boettger and Steve Dimond.   
Steve is the Chair of the Canyons District Calendar Committee.  Amy is a member of the 
Canyons District Calendar Committee.  The Utah Board of Education has jurisdiction over 
all school calendars for all public schools in the State of Utah.  The Canyons District 
Calendar Committee serves an advisory role for the Utah Board of Education.  The 
Committee recommends to the Board when Christmas break should begin and end, as well 
as all other school dates within the year.  Last year the Board sent out surveys on when 
school should start and when it should end.  The A days and B days (whether they should be 
on set days of the week or not) is also being discussed by the Committee.  Different schools 
are granted authority by the Board to have different schedules.  Corner Canyon SCC is the 
first SCC to question potential changes to the school schedule.  In sum, the Committee is 
visiting the Corner Canyon SCC to answer questions and to obtain information as to how 
Corner Canyon would like to address scheduling issues.  Specifically, a question has been 
raised as to whether the school semester should end prior to Christmas break instead of 
after Christmas break as is the situation now.  There are 23 of the 41 school districts in the 
State of Utah who start school 3-4 days before Corner Canyon starts and 21 of those 
schools, unlike Corner Canyon, also end their semester before Christmas break.  Those 
same schools end before Memorial Day.  Discussions were had about the different 
scheduling possibilities, including Granite High School’s calendar and Alpine High School’s 
calendar and how to address teacher compensatory and professional development days.  
Concerns include making semesters the same length and having an equal number of A days 
and B days.  A request was made to table any SCC determinations until the SCC is able to 
hear from Corner Canyon teachers regarding their scheduling preferences.  
 



4. Reading and Math Assessments – Lesli Morris and Misty Jolley. 
Lesli is the Canyons District HS ELA Specialist.  The prior Reading and Math inventory was 
sunset, which is why the District had to find a new inventory.  The District now uses the MAP 
inventory, which is a bell curve for both achievement levels and growth levels.  The inventory 
also looks to national MAJ norms in determining the benchmarks on the bell curve.  Average 
achievement and growth range is 41% - 60%.  If an advanced student achieves 80% they 
would be considered above average in achievement.  However, if that student doesn’t 
reflect growth, the next time they test, they will be at 78% achievement.  Lesli claims that 
the MAP inventory helps teachers focus and ensure that all students achieve and grow on 
the scale.  Teachers may be able to share this data with parents at parent/teacher 
conferences.  The following data was provided to the SCC: 

  

 



 
 

 
 

5. Counseling Corner – Michelle Anderson. 



Counselors have been working on scheduling the next semester.  Charger fair for incoming 
ninth graders was held and well attended.  A virtual assembly was held for current students.  
After school scheduling labs were held and extremely well attended.  All colleges within the 
State of Utah will be coming next week to Corner Canyon to talk to students about college 
enrollment.  Sophomore CCRs will be conducted in the next few weeks. 
 

6. Brainstorm Planning Next Year TSSP and LAND Trust – Misty Jolley.   
Additional data was provided as to students who received F grades in Q2 2024.  In Q2 2023 
there were 848 total F grades.  In Q2 2024 there were only 555 F grades.  The data shows 
that those students who did not attend class 9 school days or more were by far the majority 
of those who received F grades.  The data shows that the new attendance policy is working. 
Math and English in Q2 were the highest number of F grades.  SCC is looking to focus on 
preventive measures rather than reactive measures.  Discussion was had about parental 
involvement with their students and whether the school has any way to encourage more 
parental involvement on behalf of students who are not achieving and growing.  Discussion 
was also had about the redemptive measures for students who receive F grades (e.g. 
Diamond Ridge Packets). 
 

7. School Information – Misty Jolley.   
Misty reported on Quarter Grades Statistics for 2024-25: 
 

 
 

 
 
Fox13 News featured Lacey Kendall, a Biology teacher at Corner Canyon High School.  Drill 
Team took fourth place in the State competition.  Cheer took second at the State 
competition and is in Florida with Principal Kohler.  The girls Wrestling Team took first at the 



divisional tournament and the boys Wrestling Team took second in the divisional 
tournament.  Corner Canyon will be hosting a unified sports basketball tournament next 
week.  First Lady Abby Cox will be speaking at that event.   
 

8. Adjourn.  Motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting.  Vote was unanimous in 
favor of adjournment until March 6, 2025. 

 

 

 


